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https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/wl/Balbardie/

February 2016

Dear Parent / Carer,
As the term progresses, our children are engaging in a wide range of learning experiences. You will be able to access a weekly update of the learning taking place in your child’s classroom (and outwith!) on the school blog, and we fully appreciate and value any comments you wish to leave and for your support with their learning. 

As always, please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions, concerns or wish to highlight something positive in school. 










Greg Welsh, HT










greg.welsh@westlothian.org.uk
Health and Well Being Evening

We recently held a successful information evening for parents on four key aspects of the school’s Health and Well Being curriculum. The four workshops were provided in response to parental feedback at the end of last session on how to further support our children in school and at home. The four topics covered were ‘Being safe online’; ‘Restorative approaches to managing behaviour’; ‘Peer pressure and self-image’; and ‘Relationships and Sexual Health’. The information shared for those who were unable to attend can be accessed through the school blog in the school information section.

Parent Consultations
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The next scheduled parents’ consultations will take place on 21st and 22nd March. A letter will be sent home outlining these arrangements on Wednesday, 17th February and should be returned to all class teachers by Friday, 4th March. This will allow us to issue appointment times on Friday, 11th March. 

Children in P3-P7 should attend this meeting, as it is important for them to share their learning and their next steps in learning. If there are confidential issues to discuss, the teacher will make arrangements for this to happen.
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Fundraising Group

The Valentine discos will be held on Wednesday, 10th February.

P1-P3   
 4.30pm – 6.00pm

P4-P7

 6.30pm-8.00pm

Tickets priced £1.00 (includes diluting juice and a biscuit) are available from the school office.  Glow sticks and other glow items are also on sale. (separate letter has been issued).
Poetry Recitals
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I was extremely impressed by all of our children who recited their favourite or well-known Scots poem to our panel of judges on 18th January. There was a wide range of material and the children had obviously worked hard learning their poem.

The winning recitals from each class were:

P1a 
Eden Smith





P4a
Leia Gilray

P1b
Hollie Thomson




P4b
Ava Gardner
P1c
Nina Robertson




P5a
Zoe Cochrane
P2a
Donna Forsyth 




P5b
Casey Girvan

P2b
Annie McCormick




P6a
Scott Aitchison
P3/2
Ranna Erskine




P6b
Iona Downie

P3
Ben Templeton & Maisey McAlister

P7a
Rachel Quinn

P4/3
Denholm Mathieson



P7b
Ross McPhee

ARB Classes – Lewis Pretswell & Liam Dwyer

Our overall school winners were Liam Dwyer and Zoe Cochrane.

Some of our poetry winners, choir members and musicians also attended the Probus Club Burns’ Supper to entertain and show off their talents!

School Blog

Our school blog is designed to provide a wide variety of information. Our school handbook, lunch menus, Parent Council information, as well as a record of our children’s learning are all available on the blog.

An analysis of the number of visitors we have to the blog indicates that it is being well used and we would now like to encourage you to leave comments/responses to the updates. 

Internet Safety

Safer Internet Day is Tuesday, 9th February and all of our classes will be learning more that week about staying safe online.

The following information is shared widely in West Lothian schools to provide parents with guidance on ensuring children are using the internet safely in school and at home. 
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*
Facebook accounts should only be held by people over the age of 13

* 
Safe networking sites should have the CEOP (Child Exploitation Online Protection) button

* 
We continue to educate our children on safe use of the internet and use clips from www.thinkuknow.com or CEOP videos from www.youtube.com to highlight the importance of internet safety. There is a fantastic parents’ section on the ThinkUKnow website that I would strongly encourage all parents/carers to have a look at.

We continually emphasise responsible use of the internet in school.
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Bus Provision

As you are aware, a bus service operates to and from school from the Belvedere area and Boghall. It is a parental choice to use this service as the school does not provide any supervision on the bus. We do use our support staff to support the younger children going on to the bus at the end of the school day. If you have a child in P1-P3, please send a note to the class teacher advising them if your child will be using the bus so that arrangements can be made to ensure they get on the bus. If there are any issues regarding the bus service, this should be taken up with the bus provider in the first instance.[image: image1.jpg]
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Boghall 8.30am/Ramsay Crescent/Crosshill Drive 8.38am (WS Hamilton 08000509290)

Easton 8.20am /Belvedere 8.25am (Prentice Westwood 01506871231)

Primary 7 - 24 hours in school!

Each year, our P7 pupils participate in a fundraising event to help subsidise their end of primary school celebrations. This year the event takes a new twist with pupils about to spend the night in school! P7 children will attend school as normal on Thursday, 10th March and then return back to school at 6.30pm to spend the night in an effort to raise money to help them celebrate then end of their primary school years. I’m sure Friday, 11th March will be highly productive also!

DIARY DATES



February



1st 


P1-P4 Fluoride varnishing






Gatherings – dealing with emotions (anger)



2nd


P1 – P4 Fluoride varnishing



3rd 


4 x P7 pupils to Rotary Quiz



5th 


Dress Down Day ~ School Float




9.20am
P2b Assembly (parents welcome)




12.45pm 
P7b Panto for parents



8th 


Gatherings – dealing with emotions (joy)



10th 
evening
PSA Discos (see details above)



12th 
9.20am
P1b Assembly (parents welcome)



15th 


HOLIDAY



16th 


HOLIDAY



17th 


Staff and pupils return to school



22nd 


Gatherings – dealing with emotions



23rd 


P6a Swimming session at Xcite



24th 


P7a Swimming session at Xcite



25th 


P5a Swimming session at Xcite



26th 
9.20am
P1c Assembly (parents welcome)



29th 


Gatherings – Easter preparations

Residential Experiences

A reminder that the final payment for this year’s P7 Oban visit of £50.00 is to be paid by Friday, 29th January. 

Low Port 26th – 30th September 2016 (current P4) A non-refundable deposit of £35.00 is due by Friday, 19th February.  

Belgium 23rd – 29th April 2017 (dates to be confirmed) (current P6) A non-refundable deposit of £40 due by Friday, 19th February.

